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I recently traveled to Valledupar, Colombia to visit our
missionaries Michael, Martha and Timothy Hart. They are doing
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a tremendous and important work at the Faith Baptist Church. -t

What they are doing is important to our Savior. He is not
willing that any should perish, but that all should come to
repentence. What they are doing is important to Sinners; those
who are being called out of darkness into God’s marvelous light.
What they are doing is important to the Saints who long to
know more about our Lord. Isaw first-hand how important the
Hart’s ministry is to the precious people of Valledupar. Please
pray for the Hart family that they will be able to hold firm to the
ground that has been gained for the cause of Christ.

The Harts have faced many difficulties in the past two years.
Brother Michael has had several major surguries and due to the
fact that he had his thyroid taken out, he struggles with the heat
that on many days is above 100 degrees. Besides that, you know
that our Adversary, the devil, is not going to stand idly by while
souls are being saved and saints are being discipled. He will do
all within his power to hinder the work of the Lord. But with all
the challenges that the Harts are constantly facing, they continue
on in the work that the Lord has called them to. I praise the Lord
for the Harts and I pray for them, and for all the precious
people that they minister to in Valledupar, Colombia.

While I was there, we had a Youth
Meeting and most of the teeagers
who came were Venezuelans. As
Americans, the Harts are advised not
to go to Venezuela, but the
Venezuelans are coming to them.
What an opportunity! Please join us
in praying that these young people
would be saved and become faithful
servants of the Lord.

Thank your for your prayers and support for missionaries around the world. May the Lord
continue to bless the minsitries of your church in an abundant way!

In Christ,
Bruce Berry

Home Church: Calvary Baptist Church — Hampton, Georgia

Email address: bruceberry@mwbm.org/




